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Our Ref: 
Date:  25th May 2022  
 

TIMETABLE CHANGE 30TH MAY 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Timetables  
As I am sure you have heard from your children, we are changing timetable on Monday 30th May. 
S1-3 timetables were issued this week, however please don’t worry if your child hasn’t received 
theirs as we will be on hand first thing Monday to give these out.  
 
Senior Phase pupils should return as follows on Monday:  
 
New S5 pupils report to the social area for 8.50am on Monday.  
New S6 pupils report to the social area for 10.50am on Monday.  
 
Mrs Prentice has already issued a letter regarding Senior Phase timetables and options, this is 
available on the school website.  
 
Uniform  
From Monday we have a full return to school uniform -white shirts, ties, black trousers or skirts and 
plain black jumpers. If your child needs any uniform, please do not buy any at this stage in the 
session. We have a large stock of brand new, unworn uniform, which we will issue free of charge. 
Our uniform plays a huge part in our school identity, promotes a sense of belonging to Gleniffer 
High School and makes it easy to identify any visitors to our school premises. I very much 
appreciate the support of families in ensuring uniform is worn. I would ask that trackies and 
leggings are not worn as part of our uniform. Since our classrooms are warm, we will be 
reinforcing the no outdoor garments expectation in all rooms.  
 
Staffing  
I would like to welcome Mr McKinlay to the Humanities Faculty. Mr McKinlay’s subject area is 
RMPS. I know our pupils will make him feel very welcome.  
With sadness, I also announce the retiral at the end of this session of a number of staff. Mr 
Thomson in Music, Mr MacCuish in Mathematics, Mrs Quinn PT Modern Languages and three 
Depute Head Teachers – Mrs Prentice, Mrs Sangster and Miss Feggans. Recruitment has taken 
place to ensure we have new staff in place for next session, however in the coming weeks I am 
sure our pupils will want to wish these staff a happy and healthy retirement.  
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Wider Achievement  
I am currently preparing a celebration document for the wider achievement of our young people. 
However, they can be shy about sharing their successes! If your child has taken part or achieved 
in any areas beyond the school, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. I am looking for information 
on sport, music, dance, volunteering or any other activities in which young people are involved. 
We are very proud of their achievements and are keen to demonstrate that success comes in a 
variety of ways.  
 
One-way system  
We will be making some adaptations to our one-way system to make it easier to get around the 
school. This will take place in the last full week of term.  
 
 
In the meantime, please remember the school is close on 2nd and 3rd June for the Queen’s Jubilee 
and that the last day of term is Tuesday 28th June, closing at 1pm.  
 
Kind Regards  
 
 
 
Lisa Chalmers  
 
Head Teacher  
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